
The Board of Commissioners held a work session Monday, June 10, 2013, at the Town Hall.  
The purpose of the meeting was to consider budget amendments and retroactive holiday comp 
time off.  Commissioners present were Heidi Hogan, Clara Debnam and Jimmy Kearney. 
 
Mayor Bobbitt called the meeting to order at 4:30 pm. 
 
The Board discussed the police department’s budget and the proposed budget amendments to 
allow for more part-time.  Also discussed were amendments to the water department budget to 
compensate for extra time Assistant Clerk Carver was having to work on the new software 
system.  Commissioner Kearney also stated he was going to use what was left in his budget for 
gravel in the cemetery.  Commissioner Kearney made a motion seconded by Commissioner 
Debnam, to approve the following budget amendments; 
 
Police Department 
 Increase  10-510-03    Salaries Part-time     $805 

Increase 10-510-05    Social Security            $215 
Decrease 10-510-31    Supplies                    $1,020 

Water Department 
 Increase   30-810-03         Salaries Part Time       600 

Increase   30-810-05         Social Security            $46 
Decrease  30-810-33         Operating Materials     $205 
Decrease  30-810-81         ARRA Loan Paymt      $441 

The motion was voted and carried. 
 
The Board discussed problems with drainage pipes on Moore and College Streets and Mayor 
Bobbitt advised she would check for any more drainage problems. 
 
The Board discussed giving Chief Suggs additional comp time off for working holidays.  The 
discussion included Chief Suggs should have asked in advance (for holiday comp time off), he 
should have scheduled part time to cover the holidays as he was the one doing the scheduling, he 
would  get an additional 80 hours for the holidays if approved, and the comp time off needed to 
be used and not accrued.  Commissioner Kearney made a motion seconded by Commissioner 
Debnam, to give Chief Suggs the additional 80 hours, making the total 413 hours of comp time 
off (hour for hour), he would be required to take 4 hours off each week and not schedule 
someone else to cover the time off, he could not accrue any more comp time off and the 413 
hours had to be used completely within 12 months.  The motion was voted and carried. 
 
The Board discussed several properties that would be presented to the KIPP board at their 
meeting June 19th as possible locations for a new school.   
 
Commissioner Kearney made a motion seconded by Commissioner Hogan, to adjourn the 
meeting at 5:20 pm.  The motion was voted and carried. 
 
 
         ________________________
         Clerk 


